HEMPSTEAD HARBOR PROTECTION COMMITTEE

FINAL MEETING MINUTES

Meeting of May 19, 2004

Glen Cove City Hall – 7:30 pm

NOTE: Items Requiring Action are Italicized in Bold.

Present: Bill Clemency (Chair and Flower Hill), Eric Swenson (Director), Tom Ryan (Oyster Bay), Aldona Lawson (Oyster Bay), Kevin Braun (N. Hempstead), Fred Pollack (N. Hempstead), Joel Ziev (N. Hempstead), Dan Maddock (Sea Cliff), Pasqua Dziadul (Sands Point), Carol DiPaolo (Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor), Cara Longworth (Glen Cove), Danielle Oglesby (Glen Cove), Dan Fucci (Nassau County DPW), Patrice Benneward (Manhasset Bay Protection Committee, Roslyn Harbor and Glenwood / Glen Head Civic Association), Dave Nieri (Li Tungsten Task Force), Ben Corin (Roslyn Harbor), Karen Papasergio (Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor), Bryan Brown (Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor), James Riordan (Hempstead Harbor Club), Donald Monti (Glen Isle Development), Michael Posillico (Glen Isle Development) and Neil Kittredge (Beyer Blinder Bell / Glen Isle Development).

Discussion:  

I
Call to Order at 7:40 pm.  

II
Approval of Minutes of April 7, 2004 meeting –  Approved with no corrections. Motion by 

             Dan Maddock, Seconded by Bill Clemency.  Approved unanimously.
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III
Presentation by Glen Isle Development – Cara Longworth introduced Donald Monti and Michael Posillico from Glen Isle Development as well as Neil Kittredge, an associate partner from the architectural and planning firm of Beyer Blinder Bell (NYC) who has been retained by Glen Isle. Mr. Kittredge gave an hour long PowerPoint presentation of Glen Isle Development’s preliminary plans for developing the Garvies Point Road brownfield properties. This was followed by about a half hour of questions and answers, which were fielded by him as well as Donald Monti and Michael Posillico of Glen Isle Developers.  Mr. Kittredge and the developers believe 1) that the plan will only succeed if a critical mass of residential housing is incorporated into the plans (which is somewhere in the 700 unit range); 2) that Pratt Pond and the land that the fire station is located on can serve as a critical “hinge” to link the downtown to the waterfront (which would be enhanced by relocating the fire station to another site).  An expanded park (“Glen Cove’s Central Park”) would be created in this space; 3) that Glen Street should be extended by re-opening the portion that was closed in the 1970’s with the creation of Village Square and that a mix of commercial and residential should be placed along the reopened section of road, thus creating a full downtown intersection; 4) that any development along Garvies Point Road should complement and not compete with the downtown businesses;  5) that the new development should incorporate environmental amenities to control stormwater (through biofilters); fish ladders; restored wetlands and open spaces; and 6) that the development should include the creation of a cultural center where cultural activities could take place  Parking would be “underground” (accomplished by partial excavation and partial berming) and shuttle service would be incorporated.  Residential units would be pushed back from the creek area.  Smaller ferries with expanded service would be incorporated into the plan, with a new ferry terminal possibly in the vicinity of a proposed hotel that includes residential units.  They envision a revitalized downtown with new sidewalks, awnings and banners along with streetlamps and sidewalk cafes, etc., although these are outside the control of the developers.

IV  
Harbor Management Plan – Eric explained that as a result of an April 20th conference call with 

             the Department of State, DOS requested some elaboration on some of the sections of the plan 

             and that John Ellsworth (Cashin Associates) expected to have them completed and 
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resubmitted to the DOS for final review on May 21st.  Included in what the DOS requested was a current status on the various improvement projects undertaken by the member municipalities which are listed at the back of the report.  Eric has received some but not all the update information.  He passed around a copy of the list and asked the members to indicate the status so that could be included in the report. For those that have not done so, please provide Eric with these updates as soon as possible.  

V          Municipal Reports and Civic Group Updates – [Note: in the interest of completing the meeting  

             at a reasonable time, it was decided to dispense with the updates unless any municipality or civic 

group had an important announcement]. Kevin Braun announced that North Hempstead is having its wetlands planting this Saturday, May 22nd at 9:00 am at Bar Beach.  In the event of heavy rain, the date will be Sunday, May 23rd.  Eric announced that the Manhasset Bay Protection Committee has hired a new part time Executive Director – Patrice Benneward.  Patrice will continue in her other roles as President of the Glenwood / Glen Head Civic Association and as part time staff for the Village of Roslyn Harbor.  The Committee looks forward to working with Patrice and the MBPC.

VI
Subcommittee Reports –

Outreach and Public Education – Aldona reported that the subcommittee met on May 12th to discuss logistics for the upcoming HarborFest booth (June 6th) and to further plan the My Pet Protects Hempstead Harbor project.  A printer has been found that can produce full size laminated color copies of the coastal interpretive signs.  A slogan was developed for the My Pet campaign “Protect Hempstead Harbor – It’s Your Doody”.  Locations for pet waste stations were suggested – along Shore Road and The Boulevard in Sea Cliff and along the Esplanade in Glen Cove.  The Committee will supply the pet waste stations and the initial bags to last through to the end of the grant period.  It was decided to go with bag dispenser units only rather than the ones which incorporate a waste receptacle since they will be located in areas with existing receptacles.  Municipalities will be responsible for refilling the bags and for purchasing replacement bags at the end of the grant period. Volunteers are still needed for these projects.  Dan Maddock will work on press releases.
[image: image2.jpg]



VII 
Announcements, Funding, Updates & Upcoming Events  

Eric announced the following:

EPF Grant (DOS) – The Committee has received notice of a $100,000 grant award for carrying out our Phase II measurable goals.
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A grant workshop has been scheduled to was held on May 4th regarding the next round of EPF grants.  A new category of funding for Brownfields Redevelopment was announced.  Coastal signage is one of the top priorities under the DOS’ program.  North Hempstead intends to apply for the creation of the Blueway Trail that the Committee originally applied for but did not receive.  The Committee will focus it’s application on the implementation and expansion of its signage program.

The Nassau County Legislature approved the Committee’s funding through the end of 2002 on April 26th.  The Deputy County Executive has already approved our claim and it still must be routed through the Comptroller’s Office and the County Treasurer’s Office.  Since the County Attorney’s Office expected this to take about 3 weeks, we should expect to receive a check any day.  Nassau County DPW had not received its copy of the final signed agreement as of our meeting.

The Committee has received its 2004 dues from North Hempstead but not from any of the others yet.  The Oyster Bay Town Board approved the funding and a claim has been submitted.  Patrice thought that Roslyn Harbor had sent its check but she will check with the Village to see that this was done.  Eric reminded the group that the Committee suggested that a due date be 

placed on the dues notice and that this due date is May 21st.  All municipalities that have not paid their 2004 dues should follow-up on payment.

The Committee has submitted a grant application for $2,500.00 to the Kodak America Greenways Grant program.  Carol DiPaolo will get a letter of support to Eric in time for Eric to mail it so that Kodak receives it by June 1st.

The Committee gave a presentation to Roslyn Village Board on May 18th at 8:00 pm.  Eric and Bill will gave a brief overview of the Committee’s work to the board which was well received.  If any other municipality would like Eric and Bill to give a briefing to their Board, please let Eric know.

Eric will be taking part in a panel discussion on “Healthy Watersheds for Thriving Waterfronts: Watershed Management and Water Quality” at the Department of State’s Quality Communities Conference, which will take place on May 25th & 26th  in Albany.  
The boat tour with DEC Regional Director Peter Scully has been scheduled for June 15th at 10:00 am at Tappen Marina.  There is space for approximately 8 persons on board. Due to limited space and extensive interest, it may be necessary to have two shifts (lower harbor and upper harbor).  RSVPs are mandatory so that we can plan this. If any elected officials wish to attend, please advise Eric.

EPA will be holding a free 2 day workshop for stormwater managers at the University of Connecticut on June 22 and 23. Registration is limited and first come – first served.  Eric will be attening.  The only costs will be for transportation, lodging and meals.  A block of rooms has been reserved at the rate of $70.00 per night (reservations must be made by June 1st.  Information on the workshop can be obtained from Eric or on the following website: http://cfub.epa.gov/npdes/courseinfo.cfm.

VIII       Beach Closure Standards Update – Eric reported that Nassau County and Suffolk County will likely continue to use the coliform standard but may supplement it with the enterococci standard at certain times.  The upshot is that the number of beach closures is not expected to change much from our recent experience assuming we experience similar weather conditions.  
IX
Phase II  Measurable Goals  - Eric reminded the group that each municipality must submit its Stormwater Program Annual Report (SWMPAR) and Municipal Compliance Certification Form by June 1st and that a public meeting must be held prior to that.  

X
Scudders Pond / Storm Drain Retrofit / Powerhouse Drain Grants – Eric mentioned that he 

             and Bill met with a student (Keith Van Sise) from Hofstra who is a senior environmental 

             engineering student who is looking for a project that he can work on which will identify possible 

             solutions to storm water runoff.  He can work with us until the December.  After discussion, it was 

             thought that he could assist with the storm drain retrofits and/or developing remedial measures 

             for the Powerhouse drain.
XI
Next Meeting Date:  


NEXT FULL COMMITTEE MEETING – June 16, 2004 at Sea Cliff Village Hall 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:55 pm
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